
Website Administrator’s Report for the 2016 Spring Assembly 
 

With the assistance and support of our website committee members we are happy to introduce at the 
assembly the beta (prototype) of a new version of the venerable area 20 website. The update was 
necessary for various technical reason, not the least of which are sustainability and responsiveness to 
mobile devices, especially phones. The URL for the new site is beta.aa-nia.org. 

The content of the site has not changed, only the presentation. It will be easy to modify according to 
changing needs and technology and will be far easier to maintain, even by future trusted servants 
without uncommon technical skills. 

You are quite welcome to send comments and suggestions to me at webmaster@aa-nia.org. For the 
time being both the current and beta sites will have identical content. After a reasonable period for 
feedback and adjustment the new site will become the primary site located at aa-nia.org. 

I am grateful for everyone’s support and patience, and special thanks go to Earl N., webmaster for 
District 10, for his generous assistance and guidance. 

John C. 

Area 20 Website Administrator 


